
PUBLIC HEARING- TOWN OF SHELBY 

SOUTH GRAVEL WIND PROJECT 

JUNE 14, 2022 

 

Present:  
Jeff Smith, Supervisor: Recused  
Ryan Wilkins, Deputy Supervisor 
Steve Seitz, Councilman 
John Pratt, Councilman 
Ed Zelazny, Councilman 
Bethany Centrone, Esq. Town Attorney 
Dorothy Nolan, Deputy Clerk 
Miranda Bennett, Bookkeeper 
Paul Gray, Constable 
Claude Grimes, Constable 

 

Excused: 
Darlene Rich, Town Clerk 
 

Others: 

BORREGO Group:  
Dave Strong & Lydia Lake 
Bill Eick, Orleans Co. Legislator 
Tom Rivers (Orleans HUB) 
Sherman Gittens (MRB Group) 

 
Kathy Colley 
Judy Clonan-Smith 
Sharlene Pratt 
James Zelazny 
Melissa Maurer 
Richard Mauer 
Alan Bushover 
Patti Bushover 
Phil Keppler 
Lois Austin 
David Reese 

Cynthia Hellert 
Richard Hellert 
Anne Smith 
Paul Taylor 
Rosanne Russo 
Michael Rich 
Debbie McCarty 
Margaret Martin 
Craig Lacy 
Mike O’Keefe 
Georgette Stockman 
Brian Murray Sr. 
Karen Jones 
Eric Jones 
Barbara Grapes-Hoffman 
Joseph Sidonio 
Doug Domedion 
Wendi Pencille 
Les Quackenbush 
 

Dale Root 
Dan Wolfe 
Kirk Myhill 



The public hearing was called to order at 6:15pm. The purpose of this hearing is for the 
public to speak and be heard in helping weigh the pros and cons of the BORREGO 
Wind Project sited for South Gravel Rd., Medina, NY, Town of Shelby.  
 
Each person that wanted to speak was asked to sign in and state their township. 
Deputy Supervisor Wilkins recited the ground rules before entertaining public 
comments. 
 
A short presentation was given by the BORREGO Group along with handouts to inform 
attendees of the plan. 
 
One email was received opposing the Wind Project, while nine speakers spoke with 
their questions and concerns, most of which were opposing.  
Another gave a visual “to scale” presentation for a true to life perspective. 
 
This hearing will remain open for 2 weeks to give people a chance to send in their 

questions and concerns to the Board. You may also visit their website at  

www.borregoenergy.com. 

 

Additional emails received were sent to the Board members.  
This hearing is now closed for comments as of 9:00 am, June 29, 2022.  
 
 
Public comments- 
See Youtube video link on the Town of Shelby website. 

 

 

Please note: The public hearing was announced in the Lake Country Pennysaver on 
June 5, 2022. 
 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Dorothy Nolan, 

 Deputy Clerk 

 

http://www.borregoenergy.com/

